From: Stefaniak, Bill 
Sent: Thursday, 18 September 2014 5:15 PM
To: Remuneration Tribunal
Subject: RE: Review of remuneration for full-time holders of Public Office
Dear Secretariat

 
I note you asked for a submission for the upcoming review of judicial and ACAT presidential positions. I note the date for submissions was 8 September, so apologies we are a little late.
 
Naturally my colleagues and I are available to attend the tribunal to answer any questions you may have and to speak further to this submission if you require us to.
 
Fundamentally we are comfortable that the 2013 determinations again restored us to parity with the ACT magistrates and we thank you for that recognition (which was what was intended when ACAT was set up in 2008 and which got a bit out of kilter for a few years prior to last year.) In our view this must continue for the reasons already stated and accepted last year. For your information we also continue to be given additional responsibilities and this is likely to continue- we can elaborate further on that if you wish.
 
Our main issue this time around is that we have been made subject to the same criteria as general public servants for any travel undertaken. This has caused some unforseen issues of a technical nature   for at least one of my colleagues (who can go into greater detail if you wish). It would seem sensible to me, as we effectively have the same role as Magistrates and other judicial officers when we travel, and as we have the same protections  as judicial officers in the ACAT Act (apart from having a fixed term appointment) that  we should , for simplicity’s sake have the same travel conditions as magistrates. We don’t travel much at any rate. The General President as head of jurisdiction has to travel interstate to several meetings a year   and my other colleagues and I would travel  between one and three times a year. I understand we used to have the same travel conditions as Magistrates in the past and as we are on the same salary and do very similar jobs, this should be reinstated. I do not believe this would necessarily be any more expensive than what is occurring now.
 
If you intend raising the salary of magistrates this year then we would seek  you raise ours to ensure we stay on par with  the magistrates.  However, we make no submission that you should raise our salaries, (or indeed those of (other) judicial officers) over the normal CPI this year.  
 
I also reiterate my earlier submission in relation to the full time member’s position of last year ( i.e.-it seems to me in comparing it to similar interstate positions, it should be around the $180,000 pa mark as a minimum. . I do note there is no guarantee that position may last past March/April next year as it is a temporary position subject to JACs review.
 
I and my colleagues are happy to elaborate further if you wish.
 
Yours sincerely
 
 
 
Bill Stefaniak  AM ,RFD.
Appeal President
ACAT
 
